
As part of the City of Fredericton Infrastructure 
Improvement Projects, your street is due for curb 
and or sidewalk renewal this year. If you have 
received this notice, excavation will start within 
the next 2 weeks.

This pamphlet provides general information 
on the construction. Engineering & Operations 
Department would be happy to answer your 
questions at the contact information below:

What you can expect
City of Fredericton staff begins by excavating  
the existing curb/sidewalk, and replacing the 
gravel base.

Within approximately 4 weeks, a private 
contractor will install the new curb/sidewalk. 
When they arrive, there will be a period of up to 
48 hours where you will not be able to access 
your driveway. This allows a string line and 
forms to be set up and gives the concrete  
time to cure.

Following the new installation, City crews will 
return to replace asphalt removed during the 
excavation. They will then place new topsoil  
that was manufactured at the municipal 
composting facility. A private contractor will 
complete the hydroseeding within 48 hours  
of topsoil placement. 

The project on your street should be completed 
within approximately 8 weeks after excavation.

NOTICE OF 
CONSTRUCTION

Why we replace  
curb & sidewalk
The City of Fredericton has 545 kilometres 
of curb and 235 kilometres of sidewalk. On 
average, this infrastructure lasts 30-40 years 
before requiring replacement. To keep up with 
our replacement requirements, we replace 21 
kilometres of curb and 8 kilometres of sidewalk 
annually. It is essential to replace curbs before 
the end of their useful life to ensure that street 
drainage is maintained. Further damage to the 
street structure may occur if this infrastructure 
is not replaced at the right time. Sidewalks 
require replacement to ensure a safe and 
efficient mode of transportation.

DID YOU KNOW 
The City operates a municipal composting 
facility at the old landfill site. Yard waste 

and leaves from the Spring and Fall 
Cleanup Programs are turned into  

topsoil used for City projects.

Visit fredericton.ca  
for more information

Please note that it is important to 
water your new hydroseed to ensure 
proper growth. We recommend daily 

watering for approximately 10 minutes 
until the grass is well established.
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